
 

 

This month Emmerie and some of the ladies from our 
church went to a conference in Las Vegas. I stayed home 
with all the kids while the women were encouraged and 
refreshed! 

 



 

Here are a few bullet points. Please spend a minute praying for these goals as well 
as struggles happening in Vegas. 

Over the last month we have had a lot of deaths, sicknesses, surgeries and hospital 
visits. The list is to long, but would you pray for our people to grow in their faith in the 
suffering and “Not be surprised by the fiery ordeal” as Peter reminds us. 

I am delegating out a lot of responsibilities and developing a leadership pipeline to 
be more intentional about taking a next step as a church. We have a lot of great 
people, but I need to get out of the way so they can grow in serving the Lord. Pray 
for wisdom as I pursue this and for our people to rise to the occasion. 

The guys who I mentioned previously who trusted Jesus on Easter are doing really 
well! They are growing. They are engaged. And they are taking their faith seriously! 
Praise God! Pray for their growth to be rooted in Christ. 

Emmerie and I have an amazing opportunity to go to Israel at the beginning of June. 
Would you pray specifically for Camille, Mercy, Oakland and Brielle? It is going to be 
hard leaving without them for a full 2 weeks. 

 

We couldn’t do this without you! 

If you would like us to come and share in person or over a call, reach out. We love 
talking about Las Vegas and what God is doing! We would love to make that 
happen. 

 


